
 
 

MICHAEL L. MAYNARD 

Integrity Commissioner 

Town of Grimsby 

E-mail: mmaynard@adr.ca  

 

July 2, 2022 

 

SENT BY EMAIL TO: 

 

Sarah Kim, Clerk, Town of Grimsby 

skim@grimsby.ca  

 

Re: Final Investigation Report, Complaint IC-16634-0222 

 

 

Dear Ms. Kim: 

 

I wish to advise you that I have now completed my investigation into this Complaint 

and have determined that the Respondent Councillor did contravene the Town’s Code of 

Conduct. My reasons for so finding are contained in the detailed Investigation Report 

attached hereto, which has also now been provided to the Parties. As a result of 

feedback from the Respondent to an earlier draft Report, I have issued an Addendum 

which is appended my Report. 

 

In accordance with section 223.6 (2) of the Municipal Act, 2001, I have determined that 

all matters disclosed in the Report are necessary for the Report itself. Pursuant to the 

usual practice of the Town of Grimsby, I am requesting that you place this Investigation 

Report on the open agenda for the next meeting of Council on July 4, 2022.  

 

This matter is accordingly now concluded. 

 

Yours very truly, 

 

 

Michael L. Maynard 

Integrity Commissioner, Town of Grimsby 


